
GILLAM WAY RECONSTRUCTION
2019 CONSTRUCTION INFORMATION

The Alaska Department of Transportation & Public Facilities, in partnership with Exclusive Paving, will be 
reconstructing Gillam Way from Airport Way to 22nd Avenue, including constructing and upgrading side-
walks and shoulders, upgrading intersections, and installing traffic calming features.

Construction details:
•	 Construction is expected to start on June 27, 2019 and be complete by October.
•	 Crews will be working from 7 a.m. to 7:30 p.m. Monday to Saturday.
•	 Mailboxes will be temporarily moved to a central location. We will notify residents when the mailboxes 

are moved.
•	 There will be periodic, brief interruptions to water and sewer services for area residents. More informa-

tion about the utility work schedule will be available as the project progresses.

Traffic details:
•	 This project will be constructed in two phases. First, Gillam Way from Airport Way to 17th Avenue will be 

closed starting June 27.
•	 During the second phase, Gillam Way will be closed from 17th to 22nd Avenue for the remainder of 

construction.
•	 These closures are necessary due to the deep trenching needed for utility work. There is not enough 

space around the trenches for vehicles to safely navigate through the construction zone.
•	 17th Avenue will remain open to through-traffic, although no turns onto Gillam will be permitted.
•	 MACS Transit routes will be detoured around this project, so please be aware you may need to use a 

different bus stop. Contact MACS Transit for specific information about your bus route.
•	 Pedestrian and bicycle access will be maintained throughout this project.

Questions?
DOT&PF project engineer:
Kyung Chi: (907)347-3709
kyungyun.chi@alaska.gov

Exclusive Paving:
(907)488-8833 or

24-hour line (907)385-2631

For updates about this project and other 
construction projects

throughout the state, visit
AlaskaNavigator.org

DOT&PF operates all programs without regard to race, religion, color, gender, age, marital status, ability, or 
national origin. Full Title VI Nondiscrimination Policy: dot.alaska.gov/tvi_statement.shtml. To file a complaint 
go to: dot.alaska.gov/cvlrts/titlevi.shtml.


